[bookmark: _GoBack]Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) CommitteeMINUTES
April 6th, 2017
DuSable Room,  University Union
PRESENT:Munia Cabal-Jiménez, chair;, Amy Burke, Terry Solomonson, , SamitChakravorti,  Leslie Melim,. voting members, MagdalynHelwig, Ex Officio. Visiting: Sharon Evans, Interim Chair, Department of Theatre, Keith Holtz, Department of Art, JoAnn Morgan, Department of African Studies, Anita Hardeman, Music .
 1. Call to orderwas given at 2:02PM
 2. Agenda was approved
 3. Minutes from 2-23-17 were approved
 4. WID Designation proposal for THEA 497 (History of Musical Theater) Sharon Evans visited to discuss the proposal for THEA 497.  The current WID course is THEA 490, but 497 is taught by Matt Bean of the School of Music as part of the BFA.  A brief description of the History of Musical Theater, involving written assignments and examinations was discussed.  It was noted that assessment tools always writing-based, there are extended projects involving critical analysis of research and writing.  Professor Cabal-Jimenez explained what the WID criteria was and asked how the weight of the written material would be used later in their career.  Sharon Evans said “I don’t know!” , but assumes that students are not going on to advanced degrees, playrights, etc. – its all about how they sing, act.  MagdalynHelwig noted that there are WID courses for how to learn and how to write – this is how to learn.  Perhaps this is not a good course for WID designation.  Sharon Evans remarked that  these students don’t write for a job, they audition, they don’t analyze, MagdalynHelwig  suggested that perhaps this isn’t a WID-qualifedcourse. SamitChakravorti inquired if the course only refers to visiting the writing center, and LeslieMelim noted that this was a  performance-practical degree – this is not following the criteria, but perhaps the exceptions are for the discipline – “Actors are different”…  MagdalynHelwig observed that the examples are not Fine Arts.  Sharon Evans felt that it is hard to follow form because there’s nothing relevant to the college  - She wanted to know what happens now (nothing-  group) discussion and next meeting on April 27th, and the report to senate isn’t until the fall. 
 5. WID Designation proposal for MUS390/391.  Anita Hardeman explained when courses are taken, they are history-based on Western European Art Music, NASM accreditation requirements.  She teaches MUS390, and Brian Locke teaches 391, covering two different time period. There are some differences in their approaches,  but the basics are the same – SamitChakravorti presented the  same question as before – these two are good WID courses, teaching writing is important component – but how is instruction done?  According to Anita Hardeman, research projects are broken down into components, talking about each component, building strategies for each, creating hypothetical outlines, etc.,  She spends about three class periods on instructional aspect of writing, formatting, after project involves peer and instructor feedback, some through WOL. Brian Locke’s procedures are slightly different, with fewer projects but more in-depth writing.  Professor Cabal-Jiménez noted that there are assignments on top of scoring notations, ANNotations, analysis, and the thought process clarifies the analytic process so even though they don’t write as professionals the writing creates confidence in results.   MagdalynHelwig noted that there should be sources to consult.  Anita Hardeman responded with some helpful links, a mini-bibliography of additional references. 
 6. WID Designation proposal for ART 392/394/397.  Keith Holtz pointed out that these are  established courses.  397 (African Americans in art) and 392 (Medieval Art) are fairly new as WID,   392 will be eliminated as a result of layoffs, Keith pointed out that the instructor is an outstanding writer. MagdalynHelwig asked about the difference between the BA and BFA.   Keith Holtz pointed out that the BFA is the highest professional degree, and the BA is liberal arts.  Both recepients tend to go on to grad school.  Joanne Morgan noting that we still will have minor in Art history.   Keith Holtz mentioned that forthe  BA/BFA the essence is in studio art – SamitChakravorti said that he couldn’t find actual form for 392, but there are completed forms for the other courses. Keith Holtz noted that was filled out as soon as the form was submitted to him.  The syllabus gives impression that 393 is WID.  Several committee members noted that it’s a waste of time to discuss 392. MagdalynHelwig noted a lack of some of the “boilerplate stuff”.   Terry Solomonson wished to know if the discipline refers back to the writings of art criticism of the formalists like Bell and Fry, and that was confirmed by Keith Holtz.  Regarding questions of style, Keith Holtz mentioned that research was according to Chicago style.  MagdalynHelwig asked about the use of  manuals, links, and OWL?
 7.  JoAnn Moore spoke on behalf of 397, and noted that the syllabus, project examples, and new textbook, “Farrington – African-American Art – A Visual and Cultural History” are all geared toward the WID requirement. She noted that  two-thirds of the class is content,  and one-third of class involves writng of projects.  She apologized for not sending in the form. SamitChakravorti asked for a verbal rundown and Joann Moore noted that it is “torture” trying to teach students to write, and likes that this course insists it, rewarding of progress rather than product, allowing multiple drafts, and that for the students, coming up with a thesis and a title is rewarding!  The syllabus has specific mentions of deadlines for project, research tutorials in library computer classroom,  schedules of project sharing (feedback)  - suggested hypothetical statements invite rehearsed feedback for future sessions. Helwig – notes that thesis statements are translated into statements that deal with specific topic – SamitChakravortiasked if the style is an issue, to which Joanne Moore replied “no”. SamitChakravorti asked if they are instructed on how to read, write about those experiences?  Joanne Moore noted that some writing is comparative of art styles, and MagdalynHelwig suggested comparative writing regarding styles throughout art history.  Get them to practice different modes of inquiry.  “WID no longer has page limit requirement… so if you expect a researched piece to see a certain amount of pages, you decide.”   “Quantity and quality often have an inverse relationship.”   In summary, the committee requested a completed form, and a revised syllabus with the boilerplate WID information. 
7. NEW BUSINESS – 
No new business was brought forth to the committee. Professor Cabal-Jiménez noted that next week there will be guests from broadcasting and journalism, and English.


8.  Adjournment at 3:06 PM.  Next meeting will be April 27th, 2017, at 2:00PM in the Algonquin Room.

Respectfully submitted,
Terry Solomonson
Recording Secretary

